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Hanney 
Community 

Shop 
Mon to Sat - 9am to 5pm 

Post Office hours: 
Mon, Wed, Thurs, Fri 

9am to 1pm 
Tues  9am to 12 noon 

Tel: Shop - 867408 
Post Office - 868320  

Facebook 
See - and join! - the  

West Hanney and East  
Hanney Community  

Facebook page. 
 

Hanney News 
Be sure to read it, cover to 
cover, without fail, every 

month. It contains so much 
useful stuff it’s quite scary 

and is also the wittiest  
parish mag in Hanney!  

 
The Hanney 

 Website   
Visit the Hanney 

website regularly: 
www.thehanneys.org.uk 

Hanney Lottery 
Aug Winners:  

£100 - Clive Manvell 
£50 - Philip Underwood 
£25 - Jean Sutherland 

 not got a number yet or want 
to have additional numbers? 

Just call Hilary on 868590 

Hanney War 
Memorial Hall 

 
 
 
 

To book the Hall, the 
Committee Room, or the 

Olde Hanney Room, contact 
Nicky Kauert on 
07795 571558 

hwmh.hanney@gmail.com 

Submissions, Advertising and Charges 
To submit an article, letter or advert, please send it to the 
Editor, preferably by email to: hanneynews@gmail.com or via 
the box in the Hanney Community Shop by the 15th of the 
month for inclusion in the following month’s issue.  
Organisations are charged £12 pa for entry into the ‘Regular 
Events’ or ‘Clubs and Societies’ section, pages 26 and 27.  
Four line adverts in ‘Business Ads’  are charged at £3 per month 
or £23 per annum. Block ads are available for £6, £12 or £18 per 
month, £60, £120 or £180 per annum.  Other sizes by 
negotiation. Inserts – A5 or smaller - are subject to a £20 
delivery charge.  
Please contact me directly by phone or email to discuss your 
advertising requirements, or any other queries. 
 jimstagg@btinternet.com  - tel: 01235 867500 

Disclaimer 
Hanney News Association 
(HNA) and its members take 
no responsibility for anything 
that appears in Hanney News 
or its ‘flyers’, be it comment, 
opinion, information or advice. 
Neither does HNA warrant the 
work undertaken, services 
provided or advice given by 
any of its advertisers. The 
Editor reserves the right to 
alter, omit or hold  over copy 
to a future issue. All material is 
copyright. 

Hanney Community Association 
To find out more visit: 

 www.facebook.com/hanneycas          
twitter.com/HanneyCAs 

www.hanneycommunityassociation.co.uk  
or email  

itsyourvillage@hanneycommunityassociation.co.uk 
To enquire about becoming a member  

membership@hanneycommunityassociation.co.uk  

Final Thought   
Never in the history of calming down has anyone ever calmed down by being told to 

calm down. 

   

Hanney News 
Number 490 September 2016 

West Hanney gets its own Defibrillator  
Thanks to the splendid 
efforts of many folk, chief 
amongst them Katie 
Barber, a defibrillator is 
now available in West 
Hanney, attached to the 
garage building opposite 
the Plough. Our pic shows 
Katie, and Graham Garner 
of Hanney Community Association who 
were also involved in making it all happen. 
Big up thanks to them and everyone who 
donated to the cause. 
Now here’s how it works….in order to get 
to the defibrillator - it’s in a weatherproof 
case -  you need a code, and this you get 
by ringing 999. You will also of course 
request an ambulance to be sent, cos this 

kit is not for someone 
with an unsightly pimple 
or a touch of ‘manflu’ - 
oh no, dear readers, this 
is for cardiac arrest - 
serious stuff. The 999 
operator will talk you 
through how to use the 
unit and the defibrillator 

itself is pretty fool-proof, telling you what 
to do and not allowing you to give a shock 
to anyone who doesn’t need it. If you want 
to know more, come to the next training 
session here in Hanney...see below.  
And remember, there is also  a defibrilla-
tor  in the doorway of the Village Hall in 
East Hanney. 

Oh Dear!....Dave and 

Steven haven’t got this 
defibrillator business quite 
right. Boys, you don’t need 
to bring your own jump 
leads and anyway, if the 
patient is standing up and grinning, he 
probably doesn’t need defibrillating! To 
learn about the defibrillator and CPR 
(Cardiopulmonary Resuscitation) come to 

the next session run by 
South Oxfordshire 
Ambulance Service and 
arranged by the Hanney 
Community Association, on 
Weds 12th Oct, 6pm, at the 
Village Hall. Ring or email 

me, Jim - contact details bottom of page 2 
- to book your place. It’s free, though a 
modest contribution is very welcome. 

Can you help?.... The Michaelmas Fayre, happening on 24th Sept,  needs 

helpers...see page 5. The Community shop needs folk to work behind the coun-
ter...ring Hazel on 868145...and to help collecting the milk and bread from the Co-op 
in Grove….ring Ray on 868015. More details on page 3. 

mailto:jimstagg@btinternet.com
http://www.facebook.com/hanneycas
http://twitter.com/HanneyCAs
http://www.hanneycommunityassociation.co.uk/
mailto:itsyourvillage@hanneycommunityassociation.co.uk
mailto:membership@hanneycommunityassociation.co.uk
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Hanney News Global International. West Hanney HQ. Oxfordshire, UK. 
Editor - Jim Stagg 867500, jimstagg@btinternet.com.  

Treasurer - Chris French 868876,  chris-french@hotmail.co.uk 
Distributor - Paul Haines 868811, paul@hainesp.plus.com 

Friends, I’ve gone big this month 
on the defibrillator, even 
replacing our logo with a pic of the brand 
spanking new one now in West Hanney. 
September is always a busy month for the 
Hanneys...the Michaelmas Fayre in West 
and HanneyFest in East. Both events are 
fabulously family-friendly affairs - full 
details in this month's issue. Do try and get 
along to both - I guarantee you won't be 
disappointed. A bit of decent 
weather would be helpful but 
is not crucial. I know I'm 
always banging on about 
'community', and these two 
happenings really do capture 
the spirit of our great villages. 
I will be wandering around at 
both events, taking a few 
snaps, and for a time, I shall be 
manning - should that be 
‘personning ‘ in these PC 
times? - the Hanney Community 
Association stand. Please come and say 
hello...bring a cupcake if you’re feeling 
generous. 
Talking of community, you may not have 
seen a string of postings on the Facebook 
page recently on that very topic. I hope 
the contributors won't mind me repeating 
a couple of the comments that were 
made.....’It’s a lovely village - I grew up 
there.’ ‘You won’t regret moving here - 
best thing I ever did. Just wish I had moved 
sooner.’ ‘Great village...great villagers.’  
Choking back a little bitty tear, it’s time to 
mention a few more ‘good eggs of the 
month’ - GEMS...lettuce be thankful for all 

their hard work! First up is of 
course Katie Barber, GP, wife, 

Mum (and one day maybe, resident at 
number 10!) a busy, multi-talented/
tasking lady who you’ll already have met 
on our front page. She has been the 
driving force behind obtaining both of our 
defibs..and that’s no lie! (Defib...fib...lie? 
Please yourselves.) 
Next up a brief mention for Alisa Hughes, 

our cool, calm and collected 
post-mistress, who until 
recently has also found time to 
help deliver Hanney News. Big 
up thanks to you Alisa for all 
your efforts. 
Some interesting letters this 
month, a couple of new 
advertisers, and all the usual 
stuff that makes up the feast 
that is Hanney News - he said, 
somewhat immodestly - all with 

a drizzle of silliness over the top. 
By the way, we’ve increased our 
circulation to nearly 1,000, and, for the 
first time in 14 years, have put our 
advertising rates up slightly. The last 
increase before that was in 1990. Through 
some prudent fiscal policies adopted by 
our Treasurer, we have not had to increase 
the cost to clubs and societies to advertise 
their events. For just £1 a month, those 
details will continue to reach a lot of local 
people..a ‘lorra lorra lot’ as our Cilla used 
to say...bless. Talking of showbiz and 
razzamatazz, luvvies are needed by the 
Hanney Drama Group...details on page 19 
if you fancy treading the boards! 

Editorial 

A little Gem 
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WANTAGE CHORAL SOCIETY rehearses every Tuesday at CofE School, Newbury St. (next to 
Comrades Club) at 7.30pm. New voices always welcome. Contact Judy Gibbons 868516, 
www.wantagechoralsociety.co.uk, email wantagechoralsociety@yahoo.co.uk. 

WANTAGE GARDENERS ASSOCIATION : 9am - 12noon every Saturday Feb-Sept.  See website for 
details of all they offer. ww.wantagegardeners.org.uk 

WILTS & BERKS CANAL TRUST/EAST VALE BRANCH First Wednesday in the month,  
Social Meeting at the Hanney British Legion 8pm. Details contact Brian Stovold on 763072 
wbct.org.uk 

NORDIC WALKING CLASSES WITH LISA FROM OXFORDSHIRE FITNESS daytime, evening and 
weekend classes available please call Lisa on 07885635367, email lisa@oxfordshirefitness.co.uk 
or visit www.oxfordshirefitness.co.uk for more details or to book a taster session. 

HANNEY WI (WOMEN'S INSTITUTE) meet the second Thursday of the month  (not Aug) 7.30 - 
9.30 in the Olde Hanney Room. New members are welcome, contact Angela Morris Tel. 223245, 
Email: angie.m@ntlworld.com or Helen Evans 868542  

Regular Events 
HANNEY LITTLE RAINBOWS,  Activity and fun for 0 - 3 yr olds meet every Monday, 9.30 - 
11.30am. At the Village Hall Contact Hayley Aram for details 07900 696 921 

DANCING CLASS, Tuesdays, 3.30-4.30pm during term-time. Children from 31/2. Ballet, tap, 
acrobatic dancing, deportment. New pupils welcome. Nancy Becker on l.becker@virgin.net 

OXFORDSHIRE FITNESS CLASSES Mondays 6.15 - 7.15pm Legs, Bums & Tums at the British 
Legion; Thursdays 6.15 - 7.15pm. Pick and mix exercise at the British Legion. Call Lisa on 
07885635367 

YOGA (HATHA) – MIXED LEVEL at Hanney War Memorial Hall, Fridays 9.30-11am. £45 for 6 
sessions; £9 for drop-in. Ring Eleanor on 01865 863316 or email  
eleanorwadge@yahoo.co.uk to book or for more information. 

HANNEY CHAPEL. Every Sunday, Morning Service at 10.30 (and “Explorers” for children) - creche 
available. Evening Service at 6pm. All welcome. “Jumpstart” club for 6-10 year olds, Thurs 6pm. 
Friday Club for 10-15 year olds at 7.30pm, both in term time. Thursday Lunch & Listen first Thurs 
in month 10.30am. Contact Bob Pritchard on 868864. 

HANNEY PRE-SCHOOL meets term time, in the Elliott Building in the grounds of St James School. 
For 3+ year olds: Monday - Friday 9am – 2pm, For 2+ year olds: Mon - Fri 9am - 2pm. Contact 
Hanney Pre-School on 07759181330 or see www.hanneypreschool.co.uk 

OLDE HANNEY ROOM COFFEE SHOP, Tuesdays, 10.00-11.30am. Everyone welcome for tea or 
coffee - chat and a raffle. 

MOBILE LIBRARY visits alternate Thursdays at West Hanney Bus Shelter, 1.30-1.50pm only. 

BINGO every Sunday, R.B. Legion Hall 8pm.  Cash prizes.  All over 18 welcome 

PILATES CLASS Wednesdays 6 -7pm (term time only) at the Royal British Legion, East Hanney. 
Novices and Improvers welcome. To book your place or for more details please contact Pippa 
Carey (STOTT Pilates teacher) on 07941 260427 or at pippa@thrive-nutrition.co.uk  

http://www.oxfordshirefitness.co.uk
mailto:angie.m@ntlworld.com
http://www.hanneypreschool.co.uk
mailto:pippa@thrive-nutrition.co.uk
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Clubs and Societies 
HANNEY BOWLS CLUB Wednesdays 7.30-10.00pm, and Thursdays 2.00-4.00pm. Contact 868145 

RBL WOMEN’S SECTION MEETINGS are held at 8.00pm on the second Monday of the month in 
the RBL 66 Club. New members very welcome. 

THE ROYAL BRITISH LEGION BRANCH meets bi-monthly on the 4th Wednesday of September, 
November, January, March, May and July in the RBL Club.  NEW MEMBERS WELCOME. 

HANNEY BADMINTON CLUB meets every Thursday in the HWMH, 8-10pm. We welcome new 
members. Call 868256 for details. 

HANNEY TENNIS CLUB New members welcome. Club sessions Sunday 10am onwards, Tuesday 
7pm - just turn up. For coaching adult or junior contact  andy.aitken@growingthegame.co.uk 
More information www.hanneytennisclub.org.uk or call 868261.   

HANNEY HISTORY GROUP. meets 8pm every 4th Tuesday. New members and visitors welcome, 
non-members £3. For further info ring Bill Orson 868859.  

HANNEY BELLRINGERS meet every Wednesday St James' Church West Hanney from 7.30 pm 
until 9 pm. Beginners very welcome.  Contact Jean Hazard for more details (868883). 

HANNEY GUIDES meet on Mondays 6.30 -8.00 during term time. All girls welcome, aged 10+, 
contact Sue Clark 765885. HANNEY BROWNIES (aged 7+) meet on Tuesdays in British Legion Hall 
from 6.00 - 7.30. RAINBOWS (5+) in Grove on Wednesday and Thursday. Further details and 
waiting lists: www.girlguiding.org.uk 

HANNEY GARDENING CLUB meets on the first Monday of each month in the HWMH.  7:45 for 
8.00pm.  Tea and coffee followed by a talk. Visit www.hanneygardeningclub.org.uk 

HANNEY WHEELERS CYCLING We meet on the 1st and 3rd Saturdays of each month at 9.30am 
prompt at the Hanney WMH. New cyclists, you will be warmly welcomed for recreational                    
local cycling with essential coffee stop!! Call Bob Wilson 868389 or bobwilson300@hotmail.com 

HANNEY WINE CIRCLE meets on the 2nd Tuesday each month: www.hanneywinecircle.org.uk 

HANNEY CRICKET CLUB Indoor nets available in March & April followed by outdoor training every 
Thursday evening throughout the summer from 6.15pm at the rec. League fixtures every 
Saturday, occasional friendly Sunday games & mid week T20. Contact: Secretary Jerry May 07714 
033651, or first XI captain Mark Tracey 07775 503169 

HANNEY YOUTH FOOTBALL CLUB trains at the rec. on Thursday night. We play in the Oxford Mail 
Youth League and have teams from age 5 up. If you would like to join us please contact Paul on 
07510 435 508, hyfcfooty@gmail.com or visit our website hanneyyouthfc.co.uk 

HANNEY TABLE TENNIS meet every Thursday from 6.30pm till 7.30pm at the HWMH. £2 entry. 
Richard Anstis 07908 673367 for details, or just turn up!   

WANTAGE MALE VOICE CHOIR rehearses at HWMH on Tuesdays, 7.30-9.30pm.  The Choir is 
looking for more men who enjoy a good sing to join their existing number of 30 or so. Call Geoff 
(868440) or Nick (768249), www.wantagemalevoicechoir.org.uk 
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Notices...what’s happening this month 

Fri 2nd, Hanney Film Night, showing ‘Eddie the Eagle ‘. See page 14. 

Mon 5th, St James Term 1 starts. 

Monday 5th. 7.45pm, Village Hall. Gardening Club. ‘The World of Insects’. Talk by 

John Tyler. Followed by AGM. All very welcome. £2 for guests. 

Thurs 8th, 7.30pm, W.I. ‘Beer, Sausages and Marmalade’ Liz Wooley. HWMHall 

Fri 9th - Sun 11th, Hanneyfest. Black Horse, East Hanney. Details page 15. 

Sat 17th, 10am - 1pm, The Mix, Wantage, Repair Café. See page 14 for details. 

Sat 17th, 10.30 - 2.30pm. Community Health event at Health Centre, see page 19. 

Sat 17th, Hanney Royal British Legion. Live music with ‘Retro’ at RBL Hall 

Thurs 22nd, 2.30pm, Senior Citizens, Joint meeting with Steventon Derby and Joan 

Club, HWMHall. 

Sat 24th, 10am - 12noon, RBL, Coffee morning with cakes (!) raising funds for  

Macmillan Cancer support. All very welcome. 

Sat 24th: Michaelmas Fayre. See page 5 for details. 

Sat 24th Hanney Chapel Harvest Supper, Sun 25th Thanksgiving service, see page 19 

Tues 27th, 8pm, Hanney History Group, ‘James Sadler of Oxford, England’s first  

aeronaut’, a talk by Mark Davies.  

………..and further ahead 

Sat 8th Oct. 7pm. Harvest Supper, see page 13 for details. 

Sun 9th Oct. Hanney Hall. Drama Club - Luvvies wanted. See page 19 

Fri 21st Oct, St James Term 1 ends. 

Contact details for our political chums. 
Ed Vaizey MP -‘You can contact me on any matter at the House of Commons, SW1A 
0AA, 020 7219 6350 
or dicksonce@parliament.uk.  
Vale of White Horse District Council leader Matt Barber’s email and website addresses: 
councillor@matthewbarber.co.uk 
www.matthewbarber.co.uk  

More on that need for helpers to assist with the ‘bread run’. (See front page). 

This involves driving down to the Co-op in Grove and collecting bread, milk, savoury 
stuff, rolls etc. Your turn comes round about once a month and you do the trip on the 
Mon, Weds and Fri of ‘your’ week. I’ve been doing it for many years, as have several 
other folk, but there’s a need for more volunteers. Ring Ray - 868015 - for details. 

http://www.girlguiding.org.uk
http://www.hanneywinecircle.org.uk/
mailto:hyfcfooty@gmail.com
http://hanneyyouthfc.co.uk/
mailto:dicksonce@parliament.uk
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Professional  
Window Cleaning/ 

Carpet Cleaning  
Service 

 
Also:  Gutter Clearance, 

Post/Pre-occupancy Cleans 
and Conservatory Valets 

 
For a thorough and reliable 

service call Tim 

Mobile:  07725 002777  

Hanney Spice 
Finest Authentic Indian Cuisine 

 

Opening Hours 

Sun - Thurs : 12 noon - 2pm, 5pm - 11pm 

Fri and Sat : 12 noon  - 2.30pm and 5pm - 

11.30pm 

 

Tel: 01235 869007 / 869090 

www.hanneyspice.co.uk 

School Rd, West Hanney, OX12 0LA 

 

Take-away available 

Mondays 

Special Offer* 

 

Starter - onion bhaji 

or samosa 

 

Main - Chicken or 

Lamb Curry, Korma, 

Jalfrezi or Masalla 

 

Pint of Indian Beer or 

soft drink 

£11.95 

 

*This offer not valid 

on bank holidays. 
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Glovers 
Plumbing & Tiling 

 
      Bathrooms 

Wall & Floor Tiling 
Plumbing & Heating 
Property Maintenance 

 
Tel:  01235 763253 
Mobile:  07850 687903 

  
www.glovers.plumbing 

     Email: gloversplumb-
ingandtiling@gmail.com  

 
Unit 1 Manor Farm, Manor 
Road, Wantage OX12 8NE 

ARBOCAREARBOCARE  
Professional Tree Care 

Landscaping and Ground Maintenance 
 

 Felling, Reductions & Pruning Dangerous Trees Dismantled 
Stump Grinding & root removal 40ft Hydraulic Platforms 

 Hedge Trimming  Tree Planting Woodchip & Mulch Supplied 
  

       CALL FREE 0808 155 5815 
               OFFICE 01235 813 619 
 24 HR MOBILE 0778 811 136 

FRESH FITNESS 
Personal Training, Pilates, 

Pre & Postnatal Fitness 
Friendly, Female, Personal 

Trainer 
To arrange an informal no 
obligation chat about your 

fitness requirements 
and how I may be able to help, 

please contact Claire: 
 07766 231 110 

 
fresh-fitness@outlook.com 

www.fresh-fitness.uk 
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The Black Horse 
East Hanney 
01235 867179 
Main St, East Hanney, 
OX12 0JE 
Friendly Village Pub 
Large Back Garden 
Children’s Play Area 
Real Ales 
Fresh Food, Served Daily 

Michaelmas Fayre 
& Wild West Feast  

Full details on the Fayre 
Boards (Main Street/Snuggs 

Lane junction, by HWMH, 
and by bus stop on Butter 

Cross Green, WH) 
 

A full Fayre Programme is 
being delivered to every 

house.  
www.hanneymichaelmasfa

yre.co.uk 
Email for more info– 

in-
fo@hanneymichaelmasfayr

e.co.uk 
 

If you can help (in any way) 
please get in touch – we 

urgently need some 
volunteers to put up 

bunting, help on stalls, sell 
raffle tickets and much 

more besides.  

Buy your tickets for 
the Wild West Feast 

mailto:fresh-fitness@outlook.com
http://www.fresh-fitness.uk/
http://www.hanneymichaelmasfayre.co.uk
http://www.hanneymichaelmasfayre.co.uk
mailto:info@hanneymichaelmasfayre.co.uk
mailto:info@hanneymichaelmasfayre.co.uk
mailto:info@hanneymichaelmasfayre.co.uk
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Councillors: Chairman: Jim Triffitt  868314  (Allotments) 

Vice Chairman: Stewart Scott  868503  (Neighbourhood Plan and Technical Issues) 

Paul Aram  868858  (Playground and Playing field) 

David Kirk  07740029059  (Neighbourhood Action Group) 

Judy Long  868425  (Footpaths) 

Stephen McKechnie  868823  (Village furniture and annual litter pick) 

Clerk: Guy Langton   867403  gl-ehpc@outlook.com 

 
The Parish Council is finalizing the plans for the installation of fencing to secure the 
playing fields in East Hanney from future unwanted incursions. Teams and groups that 
use the fields to access the pitches or other facilities will be provided with the means 
to open a gate that will be in the fence. The work is likely to begin in early September 
but when we know the exact date, it will be communicated via the PC website and 
Facebook page. 
 
As you are no doubt aware, the PC is a member of the Letcombe Brook Project and in 
the last year the Letcombe Brook Project worked closely in partnership with East 
Hanney Parish Council and the local community to enhance and protect the Brook, 
reduce flood risk and help people appreciate and enjoy the environment. 
 
Additionally, the Letcombe Brook Project organises training events. Two free places for 
training on the Riverfly Monitoring project are now available. This important environ-
mental project aims to establish a biological monitoring programme, run by local 
people, to continually assess the health of the Brook. If you are at all interested in this 
training, please contact the Clerk by the 15th September. 
 

East Hanney Parish Council meetings are open to the public and are held on the 
first Wednesday of each month at 8pm. The agenda will be available to view on 
the notice board outside the Community Shop, on the PC website and on 
Facebook one week in advance.  
 

The next meeting is on the 7th September 2016. 

www.easthanneyparishcouncil.org. 

East Hanney Parish Council 
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HANNEY GLAZED 
WINDOWS, DOORS,  

CONSERVATORIES, SOFFIT’S, FASCIA’S AND 
GUTTERING, 

BESPOKE GARDEN ROOMS, 
GRP ROOFING 

 

OFFICE:01235 869101 
MOB:07990632377 

hanneyglazed@gmail.com 

A J Griffin Ltd 

Handmade  
Furniture 

& 
Joinery 

www.alexgriffinfurniture.com 

Tel: 01865 351555 

Mob: 07748 967083 

The Oliver Ashcombe 
Almshouses’  

Charitable Trust has 2 

ground floor houses in 
Lyford available to let. Built 

in one block, each self-
contained unit consists of a 

small bedroom, sitting 
room/kitchen area and a 

bathroom/WC.  The 
Almshouses are in a 

beautiful rural village 
location with a communal 

garden and exterior parking 
but no services are 

provided and there is no 
access to public transport. 
 Terms of the charity state 
that tenants are to be from 
the local area, “elderly, and 

of good character.”  For 
more information, please 

contact trustees John Gunn 
01235 868 329  

or Caroline Milne  
01235 867495.   

References required. 

http://www.alexgriffinfurniture.com/
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MOTOVATION 

Cars, 4 x 4’s, Vans,  
Motorhomes,  
Motorcycles 
Servicing - Repair - Exhaust - 

Air-conditioning - Electrical - Clutch - Welding - Timing belt - 
Brakes - Suspension - MOT. 

Courtesy car (subject to availability) Free local collection and 
delivery. No job too big - no job too small, so pick up the phone 

and give us a call. 

Brad Davey, Unit C, Oxford Rd, East Hanney,  
OX12 0HP Tel: 01235 867455 
The Complete A - Z of Car Care 

BERKELEY 
EXECUTIVE CARS 

07775 647790 
 

Chauffeur Driven Air  
Conditioned Vehicles, 

Airport Transfers, Door to 
Door Service, Special Occa-
sions, Friendly Professional 
Service, Reliability Assured, 

Nights Out, Personal Driver for 
a Day, Week or Weekend. 

Call now  to book your 
reservation with this local 

company.  

OVENBLITZ 
OVENBLITZ CLEAN ANY 

OVEN, HOB, EXTRACTOR, 
MICROWAVE OR BBQ 
Using non-caustic and  

non-toxic products  
in your home -  

Prices start from £35 for a  
single oven – please call  

Peter Earnshaw 
07749 597627 

ovenblitz@googlemail.com 
www.ovenblitz.co.uk 
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West Hanney Parish Council 
 
 

Unfortunately, despite all the efforts of a resolute band of residents and the parish 
council, the Vale planning committee decided to ignore all our valid reasons why the 
site for 15 houses off  School Road was in a totally unsuitable location and the 
application was passed by a majority vote. 
 
We at least had more success in persuading the committee to accept the application for 
8 detached houses on the site to the side of Church Farm, rather than the 11 the 
planning officer recommended. This was very much a combined effort and we have to 
thank Matt Barber, local residents and indeed Sweetcroft themselves for obtaining the 
best outcome for the village.  Do remember that initially the planners wanted 19 or 
more on a much enlarged site!   
 
There will be no affordable/social units on this site as the committee accepted the fact 
that this is not a suitable location for such houses given the size and quality of other 
houses in this part of the village. Sweetcroft will be paying an offsite contribution to the 
Vale to cover the cost of affordable units elsewhere. 
 
After many negotiations and discussion meetings, Sweetcroft will now gift the 7.5 acre 
field adjoining the community woodland to the village under the ownership of West 
Hanney Parish Council. Our intention is to leave this field  basically as it is and try and 
nurture it as a wildlife meadow with access for all. Another route for dog walkers! 
 
We have been talking with the Integrated Transport Unit at Oxfordshire Council 
concerning the possibility of the parish council funding a community bus similar to the 
recently withdrawn A1 service.  It is possible to organise such a service but at the 
moment the cost would be too prohibitive for us as we would be charged around £40 
for each return trip to Wantage via Grove. We have not given up however, and will 
continue to seek an answer including looking for sponsorship and asking for contribu-
tions from developers via S106 money. 
 

Next Meeting Tuesday 27th September 7.30  St. James the Great 
 

Chris Surman (Chairman) 868749  Edward Wilkinson  867316 
Kay Sayers (Cllr & Clerk) 868146  Trevor Brettell        868459 
Graham Garner   868684 

Chris Surman (Chairman) 868749 Edward Wilkinson 867316 
Kay Sayers (Cllr. & Clerk) 868146 Trevor Brettell 868459 

Graham Garner 868684 

mailto:ovenblitz@googlemail.com
http://www.ovenblitz.co.uk
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Need help with your 
computer? 
 - learn new skills and gain                    
confidence at your pace 
 - set up a new PC, tablet, 
router or printer  
 - fix problems with viruses, 
updates, internet, email 
 

Call Meryl on  
07794 656607 
Your Computer Tutor 
 
info@computertutorabingdon.co.uk 
www.computertutorabingdon.co.uk 

D BEACH 
Member of Guild of Bricklayers 

City & Guilds Qualified 
EXTENSIONS 
BRICKWORK 

GARDEN WALLS 
FOUNDATIONS 

PAVING 
FREE ESTIMATES 

REFERENCES AVAILABLE 
PUBLIC LIABILITY INSURANCE 

MANY YEARS EXPERIENCE 
Tel: 01235 868965 

Mob: 07913 680676 
 

www.davidbeachbuildingser-
vices.co.uk 

HanneyFest happens 

here, Fri 9th Sept - Sunday 
11th. A great charity fund-
raising event….see 
page 15 
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Alan Turner  
Carpet Cleaner 

 

Fabulous Free  
Spotter 

(& free refills with 
every clean) 

 

Tel: 
07878 601150 

 

discos for all occasions 
www.cgevents.co.uk 

email: info@cgevents.co.uk 

http://www.davidbeachbuildingser-%0dvices.co.uk
http://www.davidbeachbuildingser-%0dvices.co.uk
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DRC 
Construction 
All aspects of carpentry &  

purpose made joinery & design. 

Extensions/alterations/

maintenance/home improve-

ments /plastering/dry lining/

driveways/patios/paths/ roofing/

groundwork/landscaping.  

No job too small 

CALL DAVID ON 
07732 516364 or           
01235 767078. 

 
www.drcconstruction.co.uk 
FOR A FREE QUOTATION  

 
STEVE MILSOM 

 
PAINTING & 

DECORATING 
 

interior/exterior 
free estimates 

 
mob: 07960 644991  

 
Email: 

mils68@aol.com 

HAZEL LEE 
 

Painter & Decorator 
 

Interior & Exterior 
 

Local and Reliable 
 

Fully Insured 
 

Tel: 07866 509 683 
hazel.lee78@hotmail.co.uk 

Gabi’s Cleaning Service 
If you need help to keep your house tidy 

please don’t hesitate to ring Gabi 
 

References available 

Cleaning, Ironing and Carpet 
Cleaning 

07771 391209 

Kilbey & Clarke 

Estate Practitioners  
 
* Wills & Will storage 
* Lasting Power Of Attorney 
* Protected Property Trust 
* Probate 
* Funeral Plans 
 
 

Local, friendly, Professional. Home visits to suit you 

Nigel Kilbey Aff SWW    07734051258 

  01235 868266 

kilbeyandclarke@btinternet.com 
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M&J DIDCOCK  
INDEPENDENT  

FUNERAL  
SERVICE 

15-17 Park Road, Didcot, 
OX11 8QL 

 
24 hour personal service 

Private chapel of rest 
Tel: 01235 510292 

Email: enquiries@ 
didcotfunerladirectors.co.uk 

www.didcotfuneraldirectors.co.uk 

Ron Walters 
Electrical 

 
All types of electrical 

work undertaken 
including Part P 

 
Tel:    01235 868875 
Mob: 07989 342182 

Email: ron@rwelectrical.com 

 THE 
PLOUGH   

01235 868909 

 

Mon - Fri: 12 Noon - 2.30pm, 5.30pm - 11pm 
Sat and Sun:  12 Noon -11pm 

Pensioner's lunch every Thursday, and many 

other events.  

For full details visit our website regularly. 

 

www.plough-west-hanney.co.uk  

mailto:hazel.lee78@hotmail.co.uk
mailto:kilbeyandclarke@btinternet.com
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 Letters 
Dear Editor 
I read your piece about nuisance from 
Benson's Chinooks in last month's Hanney 
News, with interest.  
Here in Denchworth we have also 
had more than our fair share of helicopter 
noise nuisance over the years and it 
continues with the Chinooks. I've tried the 
avenues of complaint you suggest but 
essentially got the brush off. The 
sentiment expressed is best summarised 
by: It's MoD air space and we can do what 
we like; the aircraft were operating within 
permitted guidelines (even if they were 
not). The complainant is left with the 
distinct impression that the RAF do not 
have any intention of modifying their 
behaviour to accommodate the legitimate 
expectations of the local community. 
I found that our MP, Ed Vaizey, was 
more effective in getting them to act with 
some consideration. 
On one occasion a military helicopter flew 
at first floor height about 75 m from my 
house. The side door was open and a 
serviceman was pointing a heavy machine 
gun straight into my study window. I  
raised the matter with Ed Vaizey MP who 
had helped with hedge-hopping by these 
aircraft before. This stimulated a reply 
from a junior Minister in the MoD who 
told me that I need not have had any 
concern because the gun was not loaded. 
So that's alright then! Anyway the pests 
were much less in evidence thereafter.  
I take your point about the need to 
practice flying but if they need a large flat 
field why not use Abingdon Airfield or 
another part of the MoD's 593,000 acre 
estate? In any event, its quite absurd 
having a helicopter training base in the 
centre of the Home Counties where there 

is a large and rapidly increasing residential 
population. The helicopters should be 
moved to another location in a remoter 
part of the UK. RAF Lossimouth, Chivenor 
and Valley come to mind, where there is 
plenty of sparsely populated land nearby. 
Benson could then be sold off for a great 
deal of money to house builders and thus 
deflect the latter's avaricious appetite 
for blighting the countryside around here.  
Regards,  
Dr Ron Barnes. 
                                                   
Dear Editor 
Inspired by the recent opening of the A338 
bridge, I decided to celebrate the opening 
of the nearby Cow Lane bridge this 
afternoon, 24th July, safe in the expecta-
tion that the “Cow Lane Promise” of 
opening precisely on Wednesday 15th June 
had taken place more than five weeks ago. 
Imagine my shock and disappointment 
that my way was still barred. Could it be 
possible that the same efficient and 
reliable contractor had again failed to 
deliver on time?? Perish the thought! 
But my eye was drawn to the adjacent site 
plan, showing a protection measure in the 
form of a “Newt Fence” facing the A338 – 
and at once I understood the reason for 
the delay! Clearly this safety critical 
barricade had been breached by the 300 
Trituri you mentioned in last month’s 
issue, enraged at being evicted from their 
home near the Volunteer pub and 
terrorising the workers on the Cow Lane 
project.  And Hanney News is worried 
about a few crocodiles stalking the Winter 
Lane footpath – get real!! 
 Andrew Robertson 
One of our top team of freelance 
investigative journalists - thanks Bill -   
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Do you ever wonder what to do with 
yourselves on a Saturday? Apart of course 
from the household chores, the shopping, 
the gardening, taking the children to 
different activities, etc., etc......                   
We can offer you a solution for one 
Saturday at least! The two patient 
participation groups are holding an 
“EVENT” based on health and well-being in 
the community. We are proud to 
announce that the Event will opened by 
Wantage Town Mayor, Councillor Steve 
Trinder.                                                                                                                                                                
There will be lots going on, many tables 
with information, for example: The Patient 
Participation Groups The Stroke Associa-
tion,  The local Diabetes Support Group,  
Go Active, Health Watch, Health-

wise:Wantage leisure Centre, Richmond 
Village, Como Breast Cancer Support 
Group. Oxfordshire Prostate Cancer 
Support Group, Age UK,  Ardington 
Walking Group ,Guides, Scouts,  amongst  
others. There will  be several demonstra-
tions, for instance:- Morris Dancing,  
Singing for Fun and Basic Life Saving .                                                                                                                                          
We haven’t forgotten the children, there 
will be face-painting and ‘Decorate a paper 
plate with a healthy meal’ (materials 
provided). Last but not least there will be 
refreshments including cake - I know this a 
Health Event but the occasional treat does 
help well-being! The event is being 
supported by Local Supermarkets and 
Richmond Villages. 
Jean Sutherland. 

COMMUNITY HEALTH AND WELL-BEING EVENT 
September 17th from 10.30- 2.30  

Health Centre , Mably Way, Wantage, OX12 9BN.  

Hanney Drama Group are holding auditions on the 9th Oct, 2-5pm in the 

Hanney Room, for our next production in Feb 2017, a comedy play. Actors and 

backstage crew of all ages and abilities are welcome.  We are especially looking for 

younger actors to join us.  Please contact the Director Charlie East for more information 

on Email: charlieeast1550@gmail.com or Tel: 01235 200771 or just turn up! 
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Neil Wright 
 

Domestic Appliance 
Repairs 

 
Repairs to most makes of 

Washing Machines,  
Cookers, Dryers,  

Dishwashers etc.... 
 

For a fast reliable service 
Tel: 01235 764185 or 07981 

941221  

Mark J Heyes 
Building & Property 

Maintenance 

Tel: (01235) 869012 
Mob: 07887 507083 

 

 
Carpentry, Kitchens, 

Plastering, Brickwork, 
Tiling & General  

Maintenance  

F I N C H  
F L O O R I N G  

Always Professional and Courteous 
Providing Unparalleled Precision and Care 

                       Masterfitter and National Finalist 

0 1 2 3 5  7 7 2 1 2 8  -  0 7 9 0 0  6 8 1 0 8 8  

pau l@f inchf loor ing .com -  www. f inchf loor ing .com  

7 St  Johns Road Grove ,  Wantage ,  OX12 7PP  
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The Hanney Parochial  
Charities. 
I’m sure that many of our readers will not 
be familiar with our very own small local 
charity that actually has its origins way 
back in 1611! Of course it has evolved a 
great deal over the intervening 400 years, 
has amalgamated with other charities, and 
is now known as the ‘Hanney Parochial 
Charities’.  
A book detailing its history is currently 
being written by one of Hanneys’ finest 
authors Angela Cousins. Due out in a 
couple of months, it will make a fasci-
nating read and a unique Christmas 
gift...plug plug! Our specialist literary team 
here at Hanney News are standing by to 
bring you a review as soon as it hits the 
book stalls. 
Back to the charity itself...as with so many 
organisations in our community, it’s run 
entirely by dedicated volunteers, who, in 
some cases, have been involved for over 
50 years. It makes awards - a sum of 
money - in three specific areas.  
The first is to young people in further 
education or apprenticeships who may 
use the award to help towards the cost of 
books, or any items of equipment that 

they might need to assist with their 
studies. Applicants must be under the age 
of 25 on 1st Oct 2016, and to apply, should 
contact rickhuckstep@yahoo.com for an 
application form. The closing date is 30th 
Sept. The application will be considered by 
the Trustees, and if approved, payment 
will be received by 31st October. 
 The second area is with hospital transport 
costs. Anyone without independent means 
of travelling, who has hospital appoint-
ments may apply for help by contacting 
either Chris Surman on 868749,  or 
emailing sandyandchris@btinternet.com  
for West Hanney, or Kathy Rolfe on 
868341 for East Hanney. 
The third area is for anyone who is 
experiencing short-term financial 
difficulties for whatever reason. Please 
contact any of the above about possible 
support.  
So long as you live in East or West Hanney 
or Lyford, and are in any of the above 
categories, please do consider applying. 
Remember, this is your charity and there is 
no stigma attached to making an 
application. 
The Hanney Parochial Charity is registered 
with the Charity Commission and our 
number is 205792.  

 
has just told me that the Cow Lane bridge 
is now open. Clearly the mighty army of 
the Trituri - that’s Latin for newts by the 
way, and yes I had to look it up! - have 
been vanquished!  Here’s a snap of their 

new home, 
taken by our 
letter writer 
Andy. 
 
(Editor) 

 
 
Dear Editor 
I would like to thank the Green family for 
all the hard work they put in, keeping our 
village greens, footpaths and playing areas 
so tidy. This year has been particularly wet 
and the grass has grown even more. 
quickly than normal. The rain must have 
given them extra problems and delays, but 
they have kept calm and carried on. 
Delia Blomley 

mailto:sandyandchris@btinternet.com
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Dear all! 
As I write, we are counting down the days until all our worldly possessions will 
be put into brown boxes and shipped up the A34 to our new home in Hanney. 
My name is Alec and from September I will be moving into Hanney and I will be 
working with the Anglican churches in East Challow, Denchworth, Hanney and 
Grove, as the associate Vicar. We are currently living down in Thatcham where I 
am a Church of England curate, but we are about to switch the quiet waters of 
the Kennet and Avon Canal for the beautiful farmland of South Oxfordshire.  
I am trying hard to avoid this sounding like a cross between a CV and a social 
media profile, but I just wanted to introduce myself with a few random facts; I 
have spent my life living in different parts of the South of England; my wife and 
I have 4 children and one cat, I enjoy watching movies but have never seen 
Game of Thornes, I have been involved in the church all my life and hope to 
spend more time out riding my bicycle once we have moved than I currently do.  
Change is never easy, and moving is one of the most stressful things that you 
can do, but as we are getting ready to move again, to say goodbye to old friends 
and to say hello to new ones. I am reminded of God’s words to Joshua in the 
Old Testament, as he is about to start a new role and move into a new 
place;  “Remember that I have commanded you to be determined and confi-
dent! Do not be afraid or discouraged, for I, the Lord your God, am with you 
wherever you go.”  
Starting new things can be both exciting and scary, whether it is starting a new 
school term, beginning a new project at work or working out what our new 
relationship with the EU and the wider world will be. I find great comfort in 
these words to Joshua that the Creator of the world wants to journey through 
life with us, through the rough and the smooth, and to not let the challenges 
and opportunities that we face in life get on top of us.  
I am looking forward to settling into the Benefice of the Vale, finding my way 
around, getting to know people and seeing what God has in store for us in East 
Challow, Denchworth, Hanney and Grove over the coming years. 
God bless 
Alec Gill 
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 More Business Ads 
 

PROPERTY / MAINTENANCE 

CARPET & UPHOLSTERY CLEANING by Grimebust-
ers, your local specialists.  The latest wet or dry 
methods.  Free estimates. (01235) 555533 or 
(01865) 726983. 

FRILFORD DECORATORS,, 07775 690523 / 01865 
392866 Internal & External Decorators. References 
available.  Proprietor Mr A Bunce. 

JEM CHIMNEY SWEEPING No fuss, no mess, no 
problem  (01865) 772996 or (01865) 400244 

.‘LOFTY’ can fit a loft ladder to put your loft safely 
within reach. 10-year manufacturer’s guarantee. 
Aluminium. British made.  Tel: LOFTY / Pete 
Whittington, Ab. 848681 / 07780 600818 for a 
quote 

MARK J HEYES BUILDING & PROPERTY MAINTE-
NANCE.  Carpentry, Kitchens, Plastering, Brickwork, 
Tiling & General Maintenance.  Tel: 869012, mobile 
07887 507083. 

REPLACEMENT WINDOWS, Doors, Patio Doors, 
Conservatories & uPVC Fascias/ Cladding. High 
standard, local tradesman. Repairs/insurance work. 
Tel: Ian Vickers, Wantage Vale Windows, 867167. 

SKINNER FENCING For all your fencing needs. Gates 
made to measure, trees lopped, gravel shingle deliv-
ered. For free quote call Shaun, 867352. 

VALE PEST CONTROL  for rats, mice, wasps nests 
etc. Competitive prices.  Call Arthur 01235 768343 
or 07882 978530 

WINDOW CLEANER. Reliable. All the year round. If 
interested, tel: 762397. 

SERVICES 

COMPUTER PROBLEMS? Need help with your PC? 
Won’t start? Hard disk full? Got a virus? Want to set 
up a wireless router or extend your network? Call 
Comp-tech on 01865 820749 or 07870 755637. 

DOG WALKING / PET SITTING Do you need some-
one to walk your dog or look after your pets? If so, 
please call Martin on 07757 692253 for your friend-

IF KEEPING YOUR BOOKS and completing your VAT 
return is stopping you from running your business, 
confidential help is at hand. Also typing services, 
incl. Audio. Tel: Jo Pepler, 07799 620299. 

BABYSITTING 01235 869100. Reliable 16-year-old 
Headington schoolgirl living in East Hanney. Any day 
of the week except Tuesday. £7 per hour.  
 
BABYSITTING Sensible babysitter available in East 
and West Hanney, has completed babysitting course 
with Oxford College of First Aid in Oct 2015. £5 per 
hr. References available. 869074  
 
BABYSITTING - Dependable St Helens student avail-
able to babysit during term time Friday evenings/ 
weekends and more flexible during school holidays. 
£5/ hour. Contact 07921 527990.  

ANDREW ALDER ASSOCIATES planning Supervisors, 
fully detailed drawings, all Local Approvals obtained, 
site support & project management.  Phone 763742 
for a free consultation. 

The Winter Lane footpath. No 

edition of Hanney News would be 
complete without the latest in this 
ridiculous long running saga. Of course, 
now it’s holiday time, so there isn’t really 
any update to give... not a sausage I’m 
afraid by way of definite news. Grrr! 

HANNEY HALL WANTS SOLAR! 
The Hall has been shortlisted by M&S 
Energy to win funding to install an 11kW 
solar PV array on the roof of the Hall.  
It would greatly reduce our annual energy 
bill and help to maintain the current hire 
rates for all our users.  To win we need 
people to log on to a website and vote for 
our project from September 1st.  More 
details will be in next month’s edition 
but in the meantime, look out for posters 
that will give details on how to vote and 
support your village hall. 
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 Business Ads - £3 per month or £23 per annum  

 

FOOD  

DEWS MEADOW FARM SHOP open Mon - Thur 
8:30am - 7pm, Fri 8:30 - 6pm, Sat 8.30 - 5pm, Sun 
10 -  4pm. Pork, dry cured bacon, ham, sausages & 
burgers.  Free range chicken, beef and lamb.     
Delivery. Call Jane 868634. 

JA CATERING  Entertaining the easy way. Let us take 
care of your Dinner Parties, Special Occasion 
Buffets, Childrens parties, Funerals.  Tel: 07812 
370796 for more details. 

GARDENING 

PROFESSIONAL GARDEN SERVICES  maintenance, 
landscaping, tree and hedge work.  Courteous, 
friendly, knowledgeable.  Free estimates, no VAT. 
01235 848163 /  07796 532356 

GARDEN DESIGN: for practical friendly advice and 
ideas, concept plans, planting schemes and con-
struction monitoring, tel: Mary Ann Le May.  
850523. www.maryanndesign.co.uk 
 
LAWNMOWERS & GARDEN MACHINERY Services 
and Repairs. Tel: 762397 
 
RACHEL THE GARDENER: qualified, experienced, 
hardworking and cheerful (and so modest!) Tel 
07867 571682 (Wantage) Also plant sales 
www.Rachel-the-Gardener.co.uk 

TREEWORKS. Tree crown reductions/thinning /
lifting/re-shaping; tree removals; hedge trimming; 
fruit tree pruning. Local, professional arborist. 
01235 258575. 07771 538575. 
www.trottertreeworks.co.uk 

HEALTH & BEAUTY 

FOOT HEALTH PROFESSIONAL.  Treatment and 
management of: corns, verrucas, callus, skin and 
nail conditions and a complimentary massage. 
Home visits. Anita Elsley 01235 771238 or 
07969256149 

EPIL PRO PAINLESS EFFECTIVE HAIR REMOVAL  No 
needles, no scarring.  The results are amazing.  Tel: 
Denise 767670, / 07779 403488. 

BEAUTY & MASSAGE Waxing, massage, Academie 
facials, manicure, pedicure, lash & brow tints, elec-
trolysis, aromatherapy, wedding makeup.          
Denise ITEC, BABTAC, 767670 

PILATES - YOGA range of classes at Manor Farm 
Marcham, over 10 years experience of teaching 
Pilates. also offers sessions on reformer and studio 
equipment.andrea@innerstrengthpilates.co.uk 
07939 523083 

TREAT YOURSELF NAILS by KATE - I am qualified in 
CND Shellac, UV cured nail polish. For more infor-
mation please call on 07970984014 or visit my page  
https://www.facebook.com/treatyourselfkate/  
 

MISC. 

ASTI EQUESTRIAN  01367 710288 www.asti-
equestrian.co.uk Situated between Denchworth and 
Goosey. On-line store, saddlery shop open 7 days. 
Riding lessons from age 3. Grass  & DIY livery. 

MOTORING 

MOTOVATION Car servicing and repairs for all 
makes of vehicle, car and light commercial.  Free 
collection and delivery in Hanneys. Call Brad Davey 
on 867455. 

ONE WAY DRIVING SCHOOL. Locally based,     Ex 
police trained approved driving instructor. Learn in 
air conditioned Corsa. Competitive prices & dis-
counts for block bookings. Call Keith on 07521 
216802 or see www.onewaydrivingoxford.co.uk 

ORCHARD MOTOR COMPANY – USED CAR SALES  
Cars bought for cash.  Call Paul Francis on 07976 
919475 . www.orchardmotorcompany.com 

MUSIC 

LOCAL BAND - “THE BACK 4”. Pop and rock classics 
from the 1950s to today. Parties, weddings, etc. Call 
Brian on 869100 or brian.parsons@hotmail.co.uk 

MUSIC TEACHERS REQUIRED MUSIC LESSONS 
offered.  All standards and ages. 07835 635650 
www.nathansnotes.info 
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SERVICES in SEPTEMBER  - Sundays at 9.30am 
4th Revd Tony Lynn, 11th Revd Alec Gill, 18th Revd John Hedges, 25th The Vicar 
(Family Church) Tuesday –  Said Eucharist in the Chancel at 10.00am 
 

Vicar :  Revd John Durant  : 766484                            vicar@valebenefice.org.uk 

Curate :  Revd George Moody : 771479 curate@valebenefice.org.uk 

Office : (10 – 12 Mon – Fri) 771479                               office@valebenefice.org.uk 

Church Wardens : 
Stuart Cakebread 868590                   cakebread@btinternet.org.uk 

Chris Reason 

The Open the Book Team – with some extra 

helpers, shared the Story of St Paul on the road to 
Damascus in our Holiday Club this summer.  The craft 
team helped produce all sorts of props and costumes 
for the younger members of the cast to use (with 
gusto) and delicious cakes were enjoyed by all. 
Sue Clark would love to hear from anyone who would 
like to help, in any capacity, with our Children’s Work.  
To find out more please ring her on 01235 765885 or 
email  andrewclark945@btinternet.com 

HURRY!  Quick – there’s still time to join  
RIDE and STRIDE 2016 – Saturday 10 September 
Enjoy cycling?  Or walking?  The beautiful village scenes of Oxfordshire?    Why not 
spend a few hours one day combining these?   And at the same time raise a little 
money to help OHCT continue to give Grants to restore and maintain some of the 
most beautiful stained glass, wall paintings and buildings in the county.   If you can’t 
do this on ‘the day’ you are welcome to do your bit another day – and you can do it 
anywhere you are.   So far one person is doing this in Venice and one in Edinburgh! 
50% of what you raise will come back to Hanney – either to help St James or shared 
with a community organisation (a new pilot scheme) – for more information – Hilary 
– hilary.a.hall@gmail.com / 868590 or www.ohct.org.uk   

‘Praise God for the harvest that's sent from afar, from market 
and harbour, the sea and the shore: ‘      ©  1974 Stainer & Bell Limited 

HARVEST SUPPER & MUSIC – Saturday 8 October – 7pm for 7.30pm 
By popular request we celebrate the Harvest with a fish’n’chip supper again 

this year.   Vegetarian option / non-fish option available but MUST be request-
ed on purchasing ticket. 

Tickets : Adults £10 – Children (5 -11) £6  from Chris 868375 / Hilary 868590 or 
hilary.a.hall@gmail.com or in Church every Sunday 

http://www.trottertreeworks.co.uk/
mailto:andrea@innerstrengthpilates.co.uk
http://www.onewaydrivingoxford.co.uk
http://www.nathansnotes.info/
mailto:vicar@valebenefice.org.uk
mailto:curate@valebenefice.org.uk
mailto:office@valebenefice.org.uk
mailto:cakebread@btinternet.org.uk
mailto:andrewclark945@btinternet.com
mailto:hilary.a.hall@gmail.com
http://www.ohct.org.uk
mailto:hilary.a.hall@gmail.com
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All new Vale News 
The Vale of White Horse District Council want to give you more news, more 
often.  Vale News will soon be available for all residents in the district, sent out every 
two months straight to your email inbox.  
 If you’d like to receive Vale News, email  communications@southandvale.gov.uk and 
they’ll add you to the subscription list.  They won’t use your email for anything other 
than sending you Vale News, so your details are safe with them. 
 Visit www.whitehorsedc.gov.uk/yourvalenews to find out more. 

HANNEY FILM NIGHT in the OWEN WRIGHT 
CINEMA, HANNEY WAR MEMORIAL HALL 

 “Eddie the Eagle”   
Friday, April 1st, 7.45.  

Bar & Doors Open 7.30 conc. £6, £5.conc. 
A brilliant start to the new season: Inspired by 

true events, Eddie the Eagle is a feel-good story 
about Michael "Eddie" Edwards (Taron Egerton), an unlikely but courageous British ski-
jumper who never stopped believing in himself - even as an entire nation was counting 
him out. With the help of a rebellious and charismatic coach (played by Hugh Jackman), 
Eddie takes on the establishment and wins the hearts of sports fans around the world 
by making an improbable and historic showing at the 1988 Calgary Winter Olympics . 

PG13  106 minutes 

Repair Cafe - Sat 17th Sept, 10am –1pm 
‘The Mix’, 15 Mill Street, Wantage, OX12 9AB,  

Volunteer fixers on hand to advise and help you repair household and small electrical 
items. Reduce rubbish and save money by helping your stuff last longer! Drop in with 
your items between 10am -12 noon.   ww.thewantagemix.wordpress.com                                                                                                                                                                                       

Do your kids like singing? If so this may be of 

interest…… 
Caritas Children’s Choir is a venture of Wantage Christian Aid 
committee.   It is aimed at children of 8-16yrs, and FUN is a 
priority, but the highest possible standards will be pursued to 
raise money for Christian Aid projects, No experience necessary. 
Training will be directed by experienced conductor, Sheenagh 
Dernie with local teacher Jenny Smith at the piano. £10 per 
term.    
Caritas will meet every Friday 4-5pm in Wantage Methodist Church Hall, (off Church St, 
behind the Methodist Church).   To register your child, or for more information, contact 
Sheenagh at: sheenagh.dernie@btinternet.com   
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